
 

Dear Parent/ Guardians,                                                                   Wednesday 1st July 2020 

We are very excited to be able to invite all children back to say ‘goodbye’ to their present 

teacher/s and teaching assistant and ‘hello’ to their new teacher/s and teaching assistant for 

September. Please note that due to shielding not all teaching assistants will be present for 

these sessions. 

Key worker children who would have been in on Wednesday 15th and have their transition 

day on that day need to go with their transition class, unless you inform us otherwise. 

Nursery, new starters to school and Year 6 will have a separate letter with their sessions in. 

Child’s current 
class 

Date and time to come in 

Wednesday 15th July Monday 20th July    Tuesday 21st July 

Avebury  8:45a.m. – 3.10p.m.   

Uffington  8.55a.m. – 3.20p.m.   

Tintagel   8:45a.m. – 3.10p.m.  

Loch Ness   8.55a.m. – 3.20p.m.  

Northern Lights  8:45a.m. – 3.10p.m.   

Olympus   8:45a.m. – 3.10p.m. 

Colosseum  8:45a.m. – 3.10p.m.  

Park Guell  8:45a.m. – 3.10p.m.  

Eiffel   8:45a.m. – 3.10p.m. 

Kalahari  8.55a.m. – 3.20p.m.  

Zambezi   8.55a.m. – 3.20p.m. 

Amazon 9.00a.m. – 3.00p.m.   

Andes 9.00a.m. – 3.00p.m.   
 

To allow easy transition into school and avoid congestions please note the starting and 

finishing time for your child’s class. Please do not arrive earlier or later than this time. You 

will be able to queue with your child but will not be able to enter the school building with 

your child. Please explain this to them so they are prepared.  

To make it feel as normal as we possibly can, we ask that the children wear school uniform 

and suitable shoes for running around in.  

The children only need to bring in their lunch box, water bottle and depending on weather, 

coat or sun hat and sun cream (they must be able to apply the sun cream themselves). If 

the weather is dry, most activities will take place outside. Please make sure they can open 

all items in their lunch box by themselves. 

If you child is entitled to free school meals and you would like a packed lunch provided for 

your child/ren for that day you must let the office know by Friday 10th July. Please note 

this is not universal free school meals. 

To follow the Government’s guidelines we will splitting each class into bubbles of 15, to help 

us do this, if you do not want your child to come back to school on their given day please 

inform the office by Friday 10th July. 

 

 

  

 Ferndale Primary and Nursery School 



Each class will have the following pick and drop off points: 

Child’s 

current 

class 

Drop off and pick up point Side of school to access 

these points 

Avebury  Red door opposite Fernbrook  Fernbrook side  

Uffington  Courtyard door opposite Tintagel classroom 

(the door in the centre as you walk into the 

courtyard) 

Fernbrook side 

Tintagel  Red door opposite Fernbrook Fernbrook side 

Loch Ness  Courtyard door opposite Olympus classroom 

(the door on the left as you walk into the 

courtyard) 

Fernbrook side 

Northern 

Lights  

Courtyard door opposite Olympus classroom 

(the door on the left as you walk into the 

courtyard) 

Fernbrook side 

Olympus Courtyard door opposite Olympus classroom 

(the door on the left as you walk into the 

courtyard) 

Fernbrook side 

Colosseum As you go through the courtyard towards the 

main school playground there is a door to the 

left soon after you come out of the courtyard, 

before the staff room windows  

Fernbrook side 

Park Guell KS2 playground queuing in the car park off 

Wiltshire Avenue 

Wiltshire Avenue side 

Eiffel As you go through the courtyard towards the 

main school playground there is a door to the 

left soon after you come out of the courtyard, 

before the staff room windows 

Fernbrook side 

Kalahari KS2 playground queuing in the car park off 

Wiltshire Avenue 

Wiltshire Avenue side 

Zambezi KS2 playground queuing in the car park off 

Wiltshire Avenue 

Wiltshire Avenue side 

Amazon KS2 playground queuing in the car park off 

Wiltshire Avenue 

Wiltshire Avenue side 

Andes KS2 playground queuing in the car park off 

Wiltshire Avenue 

Wiltshire Avenue side 

 



Please note you cannot cross through the school site from one side to another, you will 

have to walk round the outside perimeter of the school. In addition, the gate that is at the 

end of the path between the church carpark and the back of Fernbrook is not open.  

 

We look forward to welcoming everyone 

 

Kind regards 

 
Miss Liz Horrobin 

Headteacher 

 


